	BENEFICE MINISTRY T	EAM	
Vicar	In Vacancy		
Associate Priest	Revd Graham Theobald witsend50gra@gmail.com		07721 408740
Associate Priest	Revd Helen Charlton helenicharlton@btinternet.com		07706 931071
Associate Priest	Revd David West oldtannery@hotmail.co.uk		
Children & Families Worker	Phillippa Middleton phillippa@thru-christ.org.ok		
ST.	NICHOLAS' CHURCH W	IARDENS	
Jenny Beasley jenny.beasley1@btinternet.com		07909 915516	
Sue Payne sue@thru-christ.org.uk		07850 072096	
	PARISH OFFICE		
Harriet Swinyard office@thru-christ.org.uk		0118 934 4792	

To arrange a pastoral visit for someone in need please contact one of the ministry team, a churchwarden or use the" Ask for a Visit" link on the website. For inclusion on our parish prayer list, please contact the newsletter editor, one of the ministry team, a churchwarden or use the "Ask for Prayer" Link on the website.

For all enquiries about baptisms, weddings and funerals please contact the Church Office.

If you have items for the next Newsletter, please email to Patsy at witsend50pat@gmail.com by midday Thursday

For up-to-date information and calendar please visit the Church Website:

https://www.achurchnearyou.com/stnicholashurst/
or the Benefice website: www://thru-christ.org.uk/

If you have a Facebook account, please follow us on https://www.facebook.com/stnicholaschurchhurst/

Thank you for the Heaters HVS

We are grateful to the Hurst Village Society who have kindly funded the hire of heaters for church following our boiler breakdown, until after Easter

CHURCH OPENING TIMES

If you would like to visit the church outside of services, please contact Jenny or Sue for access.

We continue to
PRAY FOR THE PEOPLE OF UKRAINE
after two years of warfare

We continue to pray for the people for the Holy Land that the God of all justice and peace will hear us as we cry out in the midst of the pain and trauma of violence and fear which prevails in the Holy Land.